


CITY OF HOOPESTON, ILLINOIS
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the City of Hoopeston, Illinois intends to construct improvements to the wastewater treatment plant (the “Project”). The City has prepared a Facility Plan regarding the Project. The proposed financing of the Project is through the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency Water Pollution Control Loan Program. As a condition of the proposed funding, a Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impact Determination (PEID) has been prepared by the IEPA and is available for viewing and comments. The PEID report, along with the Facility Plan, can be viewed at Hoopeston City Hall, 301 West Main Street, Hoopeston, IL 60942 during normal business hours. A Public Hearing to answer questions or receive comments regarding the Illinois EPA’s PEID report and the Facility Plan will be held on Tuesday, April 2, 2024, at 5:30 PM at Hoopeston City Hall, 301 West Main Street, Hoopeston, IL 60942. Written public comments regarding the PEID report and Facility Plan can be directed to the City of Hoopeston – City Clerk or directly to Chad Rice, Project Manager of the Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section, Illinois EPA, 1021 North Grand Avenue East, PO Box 19276, Springfield, IL 62794-9276, for a period of 10 days following the hearing.
Brad Hardcastle, City Clerk




